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Appeal from a judgment of the Livingston County Court (Dennis S.
Cohen, J.), rendered December 4, 2008.  The judgment convicted
defendant, upon a nonjury verdict, of driving while intoxicated as a
class E felony and failure to keep right.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously modified as a matter of discretion in the interest of
justice by reducing the sentence imposed for driving while intoxicated
as a class E felony to time served, a five-year period of probation
and a fine of $1,000 and as modified the judgment is affirmed, and the
matter is remitted to Livingston County Court for further proceedings
in accordance with the following Memorandum:  Defendant appeals from a
judgment convicting her after a bench trial of driving while
intoxicated as a class E felony (Vehicle and Traffic Law § 1192 [3]; §
1193 [1] [c] [former (i)]) and failure to keep right (§ 1120 [a]), and
sentencing her to an indeterminate term of incarceration of 1 to 3
years.  We agree with defendant that the sentence imposed is unduly
harsh and severe.  Thus, as a matter of discretion in the interest of
justice (see CPL 470.15 [6] [b]), we modify the judgment by reducing
the sentence imposed for driving while intoxicated as a class E felony
to time served, a five-year period of probation and a fine of $1,000
(Penal Law § 60.01 [2] [d]; § 65.00 [3] [a] [i]; Vehicle and Traffic
Law § 1193 [1] [c] [former (i)]).  We remit the matter to Livingston
County Court to specify the conditions of probation and to transfer
supervision of probation to the appropriate probation department
pursuant to CPL 410.80 (1).  We have reviewed defendant’s remaining
contentions and conclude that they are without merit. 
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